
 
 

 

Adult social care provider bulletin 

August 2023 

Welcome to our August newsletter from the Market management team. Please share this 

newsletter with all staff. 

 

Training 

Oliver McGowan training 

The Oliver McGowan Mandatory Training on Learning disability and autism aims to 

provide the social care and health workforce with the right skills and knowledge to 

provide safe, compassionate, and informed care to autistic people and people with a 

learning disability. To find out more about how to access the training please visit the 

Skills for Care website.  

 

Falls prevention training for care home staff 

Join this training on Teams, hosted by Charlotte Payne (Practice development lead for 

AHP) and Sue Langan (Care home quality lead). The training will cover falls risk factors 

and assessments as well as how to support residents to be active and mobilise safely. 

The training takes place on the following dates: 

• Thursday 14th September 

• Wednesday 20th September 

• Thursday 28th September 

• Wednesday 4th October 

 

Understanding early onset dementia in diverse communities 

YPWD (Younger People With Dementia) in partnership with Slough CVS would like to 

invite you to their inaugural online workshop ‘Demystifying and Destigmatising Young 

Onset Dementia in Diverse Communities’ with a focus on taking the mystery out of 

dementia in various communities. Come learn, explore, and raise awareness of your 

own knowledge as well as your community in dementia. There will be sign-posting 

https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/Developing-your-workforce/Care-topics/Oliver-McGowan-Mandatory-Training/Oliver-McGowan-Mandatory-Training.aspx
https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/Developing-your-workforce/Care-topics/Oliver-McGowan-Mandatory-Training/Oliver-McGowan-Mandatory-Training.aspx
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_NDkwYzA3ZTktNmEwNi00NmRlLTg1ODAtZTE0NGQxNDU2N2U2%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%252237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25221af4a866-c6a5-4b3a-9b1f-cc4a44b7be2c%2522%257d&data=05%7C01%7Ccharlottepayne%40nhs.net%7C8d8092b7c9fd47c50aed08db788f6697%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638236329535711701%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Z%2F50zUWafhJt2QDtpcxs75AHnZTh5WYtvQc22jKL2Uk%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ODQyOTg1M2ItYjIyYi00OGIzLWEyYTMtZmE3OTBiN2I1MmM3%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%252237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25221af4a866-c6a5-4b3a-9b1f-cc4a44b7be2c%2522%257d&data=05%7C01%7Ccharlottepayne%40nhs.net%7Cb8c7f20ff1864d6abf0308db788f82fb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638236329984375383%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ss2prMabH4JYpgeqQkPYNdPz8JEEN34R4%2FnpvLUIGsI%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_YWZiMjJkYmQtN2E5OC00OGVjLWIyNTEtYjc4NzRhN2UyMWZi%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%252237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25221af4a866-c6a5-4b3a-9b1f-cc4a44b7be2c%2522%257d&data=05%7C01%7Ccharlottepayne%40nhs.net%7C5a1502b9b1744dbd8c5d08db788fa48b%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638236330547861005%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fIJxQpj9vyjIpQGHs3e5oGAY1gar56gGZKoK%2F8n3jCs%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ZjgwMjVkMTUtMjljOS00MTZiLWFmOGMtNWYxZDA1MjQyMTFl%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%252237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25221af4a866-c6a5-4b3a-9b1f-cc4a44b7be2c%2522%257d&data=05%7C01%7Ccharlottepayne%40nhs.net%7Cff3922c69ba745c2b8e708db788fb91d%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638236330891701184%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4RIYBbTtf9TnnAgI0cCaZw8m3b59UdzHUHT%2BRiRMC58%3D&reserved=0


 
 

opportunities with tips on handling a diagnosis of dementia and where to access 

support. The event is free and online on Tuesday 26th September 10.30-12.00. Book 

your ticket via Eventbrite.  

 

Skills for care ‘Size and structure’ of the adult social care workforce 2022-23 

report published 

Our annual ‘Size and structure of the adult social care sector and Workforce in England’ 

report shows the sector started growing again in 2022-23. The visual dashboards are 

also available to view online. You can also drill down to local authority areas on the 

website.   

The report found that the number of filled posts - roles with a person working in them - 

increased by around 1% (20,000) between April 2022 and March 2023.  

The new figures – based on data from our Adult Social Care Workforce Data Set (ASC-

WDS) and other sources – show that, at the same time, the vacancy rate decreased to 

9.9%, or around 152,000 on any given day, compared with 10.6% (around 164,000) the 

previous year. 

  

ASC Workforce Data Set account 

If your service doesn’t have its own ASC-WDS account you can set it up here. There is no 

cost and it will give you access to bespoke reports about your service once you have 

entered your own data.  

 

WDF Partnership (The Berkshire Partnership) 

The WDF Partnership (The Berkshire Partnership) has been awarded a 2023-24 contract 

and they will be ready to process claims by early September. Employers who are already 

members will receive information from Liz Bailey. Anyone interested in joining the 

partnership is welcome to contact Liz directly via berkshirewdf@outlook.com. 

 

Upcoming courses from the Slough Safeguarding partnership 

The following courses are available to book via the Slough Safeguarding partnership 

website. 

• Self-Neglect in Adults: How to identify adults who are self-neglecting and help 

them by working with partners. Training on Thursday 12th October  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/understanding-early-onset-dementia-in-diverse-communities-tickets-640404847137?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/understanding-early-onset-dementia-in-diverse-communities-tickets-640404847137?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/Adult-Social-Care-Workforce-Data/Workforce-intelligence/documents/Size-and-structure/Size-and-structure-of-the-adult-social-care-sector-and-workforce-Short-report-2023.pdf#msdynttrid=XQHLcF4ORZogWmUk-dDKv10cJc1X2qevWbU-Q-260iQ
https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/Adult-Social-Care-Workforce-Data/Workforce-intelligence/documents/Size-and-structure/Size-and-structure-of-the-adult-social-care-sector-and-workforce-Short-report-2023.pdf#msdynttrid=XQHLcF4ORZogWmUk-dDKv10cJc1X2qevWbU-Q-260iQ
https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/Adult-Social-Care-Workforce-Data/Workforce-intelligence/publications/national-information/The-size-and-structure-of-the-adult-social-care-sector-and-workforce-in-England.aspx
https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/Adult-Social-Care-Workforce-Data/Workforce-intelligence/publications/local-information/My-local-area.aspx
https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/Adult-Social-Care-Workforce-Data/Adult-Social-Care-Workforce-Data-Set/Adult-Social-Care-Workforce-Data-Set.aspx
https://www.sloughsafeguardingpartnership.org.uk/
https://www.sloughsafeguardingpartnership.org.uk/


 
 

• Exploitation: How to identify if someone is being exploited and what you can do 

about it – Adult or child. Training on 31st January 2024 

• Multi Agency Risk Tool for Adults not accessing services: Find out how to make 

the best use of multi-agency risk meetings using the Multi agency Risk Tool when 

you are working with adults who reject support provided. Training on 5th March 

2024. 

 

Capacity tracker 

It is essential all providers review their contact details on the Capacity Tracker to ensure 

a telephone number and email address are available. Please ensure you have a 

minimum of two users, where possible, who can input data into the Capacity Tracker. 

Please make use of the support available via the Contact Centre on 0191 6913729 or 

drop them an email via necsu.capacitytracker@nhs.net. There is training available to 

providers on the Resource page of their website.  

 

The following updates took place end of July: 

Vaccination (Provider Update Page): The red asterisk (*) will soon be removed from 

'Number known to have received a full primary course of COVID vaccination' question 

on the Provider Update page, as Covid vaccination questions are no longer part of the 

mandated collection. 

Provider Contact Directory: Changes will soon be made to the Contact Directory page. 

Occupancy Report: The 'Last Updated' toggle will soon be re-added to the report when 

the current date is selected.  

New Icon: The Capacity Tracker will soon display a helpful 'Loading' image when users 

navigate to pages in the system. 

 

Safeguarding 

Female genital mutilation 

As the summer break is now upon us, some families will be taking their young girls 

abroad to have this procedure. The Slough Safeguarding partnership have put together 

a range of information and tools on their website which helps to raise awareness. Share 

widely across your networks.  

 

 

mailto:necsu.capacitytracker@nhs.net
https://capacitytracker.com/?ReturnUrl=%2Freports%2Futilisation-report
https://www.sloughsafeguardingpartnership.org.uk/scsp/scsp/professionals/female-genital-mutilation
https://www.sloughsafeguardingpartnership.org.uk/scsp/scsp/professionals/female-genital-mutilation


 
 

Safe Place scheme in Slough 

The Safe Place scheme has been set up to help people who might feel vulnerable when 

they are out and about in Slough. 

Businesses who have signed up to the scheme will put a Safe Place sticker in their 

window. This shows it is a place where a vulnerable person can go in an emergency 

and get help to call the police, a family member, carer or support worker. 

An emergency could be when the person is unwell, scared or lost. 

Businesses will display the below sticker if they are part of the scheme: 

 

The businesses will provide somewhere safe to wait until help and support arrives.  

Vulnerable residents can get a card to carry with them, with their emergency contact 

details. Contact Slough Borough Council's Community Safety Team 

on communitysafety@slough.gov.uk to get a card. Please share this widely.   

 

Other updates 

Oliver McGowan Code of Practice consultation  

The Department of Health and Social Care has launched a consultation on the Oliver 

McGowan Code of Practice on statutory learning disability and autism training.  

This consultation considers the extent to which the Oliver McGowan code of practice 

provides CQC registered providers with the necessary guidance to meet the legislative 

requirement introduced by section 181 of the Health and Care Act 2022. The effect of 

the new requirement is that CQC-registered providers must ensure their staff receive 

learning disability and autism training appropriate to their role. 

mailto:communitysafety@slough.gov.uk


 
 

The views and feedback gathered from this consultation will inform the final version of 

the code to be laid in Parliament. The consultation closes 19 September 2023 and can 

be accessed on the government website.  

 

Free holiday activities and food programme for children  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remote Monitoring for Care Homes 

NHS Frimley have fully funded remote resident monitoring for care home residents. 

This enables care home staff to record residents’ vital signs and symptoms into a tablet, 

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/oliver-mcgowan-draft-code-of-practice?utm_campaign=Adult+Social+Care+Update+05.07.23&utm_content=dhsc-mail.co.uk&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Department+of+Health+and+Social+Care&wp-linkindex=11


 
 

which is then automatically synchronised to a remote clinical monitoring hub, which is 

staffed 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  

The clinical team respond to any queries within two hours and escalate any concerns on 

your behalf to the appropriate care teams. The tablet also includes a monthly wellness 

check, plus a specific set of questions if you see signs of deterioration in a resident 

using a digital version of RESTORE2. This means that any changes or deterioration in a 

resident are picked up quickly and that you will have the quickest access to all the 

necessary support.  

Please email marni.owen1@nhs.net for more information on getting started.  

 

Provider forum 

The next provider forum on Tuesday 5th September has been postponed. We will let you 

know of a new date in due course. 

 

Domiciliary care questionnaire 

Thank you to all our domiciliary care providers for your support with the recent 

questionnaire we sent out to service users. We have now collated the results and have 

sent this out by email. If you have not received the results, please let us know via 

ASC.Commissioning@slough.gov.uk  

 

Contact us 

We welcome your feedback and suggestions for future items to this newsletter – please 

get in touch via ASC.Commissioning@slough.gov.uk  

 

Information provided in this bulletin is correct at time of issuing. 

mailto:marni.owen1@nhs.net
mailto:ASC.Commissioning@slough.gov.uk
mailto:ASC.Commissioning@slough.gov.uk
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